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KHRLICH 

EHRLICH FORUM FOLLOWS FIRST FACULTY COUNCIL MEETING 

The "new" University Conference Center auditorium is the location of the first 
meeting of the academic year of the IUPUI Faculty Council on Sept. 3 from 
3:30-4:25 p.m. "New" IU President Thomas Ehrlich will attend and at 4:30 p.m. 
will preside over an all-faculty forum from 4:30-5:15 p.m. A faculty 
reception follows at 5:15 p.m. in the lobby of the Center. 

The Executive Committee of the IUPUI Faculty Council includes Susan Zunt, executive 
secretary, vice president Gerald L. Bepko, presiding, and Henry Karlson, parlimentarian. 
Unless otherwise announced, the Faculty Council meets monthly from 3:30 -5:30 p.m. in 
room 116 of the law school. Other meeting dates are: Oct. 1, Nov. 5, Dec. 3, Jan. 7, 
Feb. 4, Mar. 3, Apr. 7 and May 5. 

BOTH COUNCIL OFFICES IR E/S 

Bernice Chumley is secretary in the Council Office, which includes the IUPUI Faculty 
Council and the Staff Council. Offices are in room 4161, Education/Social Work Building, 
4-2215. She advises that if you have agenda questions about the Faculty Council, you 
should call Susan Zunt, 4-7668. Any questions about the Staff Council should be directed 
to Shirley Newhouse, 4-2375. 

IUPUI STAFF COUNCIL GETS UNDER WAY 

Shirley Newhouse, administrative officer, Dept. of Psychiatry, School of Medicine, is 
president of the IUPUI Staff Council and will begin meetings of that group on Sept. 19. 
Unless otherwise announced, the Staff Council meets once a month from 3-5 p.m. in 
room 103 of the Administration Building. Other Staff Council officers include First Vice 
President Peggy Mongan, Second Vice President Gary Drummond, Secretary Karla Newman and 
Parliamentarian Mary Jane Koch. Other meetings for 1987-88 are Oct. 21, Nov. 18, Dec. 
16, Jan. 20, Feb. 17, Mar. 26, Apr. 20, May 28 and June 15. 

SURPRISE! You were not supposed to get a Green Sheet this week because the 
bi-monthly summer schedule is still in force, but mounds of information, President 
Ehrlich's daylong stay Sept. 3 and other assorted reasons prompt an "extra" issue. Among 
these crowded pages you will' find out what goes IR the Green Sheet and what is left 
OUT. You will see a publication schedule and deadline info. You will discover how to 
get your data on the Campus Calendar and how you can get a whole page in the Green 
Sheet. Next week begins our "regular" schedule and you will get a Green Sheet nearly 
every week until next May. Your comments are welcome. Call the editor, 
Charlotte Hughes Wright, 4-5453. 
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PSYCHIATRY SEEKS VOLUMTEERS FOR STUDY 

Men and women ages 30-60 are needed to volunteer for a study of hormone levels being 
conducted by a research group in the Institute of Psychiatric Research. Participants, 
their parents, siblings and children must have no history of psychiatric or emotional 
problems. Screening process includes a standardized psychiatric evaluation interview, 
family history, routine physical exam, routine blood work and an EKG--all at no charge. 
Study involves four overnight stays on research unit of University Hospital. 
Participants will be reimbursed. For more, call Carolyn York, R.N., 4-2360. 

HEWS IN I NOTES FROM HERE IN I THERE 

Our Month--The entire month of September has rightly been set aside as "Be kind to 
editors and writers month." Those of us who earn our living with words are supposed to 
show uncommon courtesy toward one another. (It will not hurt our feeling if the rest of 
you join us.) 

Elder Special--A wonderful week of mind-body-spirit nourishment is planned for older 
people (only) in the annual Elderhostel at Bloomington. Call 4-4501. 

No Wet Head--Intramural & Recreational Sports is offering everyone on campus a lunch hour 
workout "aqua-nooner." It's free with your recreation pass. It begins Sept. 1 and lasts 
all semester. With music to soothe and motivate, you will exercise in the pool and on 
the wall but your head will not get wet. There is no lap swimming and you set your own 
pace. For details, call Betty Evenbeck, 4-0619. 

Researchers' Note--Recent data in a laboratory in the Medical Science building on campus 
suggest that the distilled water derived fron the deionized water in the building 
contains an inhibitor which affects Klenow activity. Interested persons may call Lee 
Wolff or Phil Miller, 4-0507. 

Space News--Yet another department is having a spacial experience. Internal Auditing is 
moving Sept. 8 from Room 208 to Room 202 in the Warthin Apartments on the campus' west 
edge. Rick Williams is still senior auditor and the phone number is still 4-5171. 

Pan Amiss--Forty was a nice round figure, but in fact there were 41 Pan Am projects 
involving IUPUI departments. The one left out of the final issue of La Pinata was the 
School of Dentistry symposium, "Oral Facial Trauma in Relation to Sports," held Aug. 8. 
Dr. Maynard Hine and Dr. Jack E. Schaaf arranged it. 

Calling Columbus--Changes in SUVON procedures make it possible to call people and 
departments directly at IUPUI Columbus. Instead of going through the switchboard, you 
need only dial 6-735 plus the correct extension number. If you need extension numbers, 
faculty or other information, call the switchboard, 6-735-0. 

Seeing Well?--Faculty, staff and students still have time for a free vision screening at 
the IU Walker Eye Clinic in the Madame Walker Urban Life Center, 625 Indiana Ave. For 
more, call 4-4582. 
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CLIP 'N' SAVE: GREEN SHEET DOS, OON'TS AND DATES 

On this page are Green Sheet guidelines and next year's publication schedule. GS is 
Greensheet, CC Campus Calendar and OI Other Inserts (see Inserts below). Call 4-7711. 

News or Not Material for the Green Sheet 
should interest a broad range of people on 
campus. Campus and university news is welcome 
and your "outside" activities can sometimes be 
printed. All information should be mailed to 
AO 139 and it should include the name and 
phone number of a contact person. If the 
information you send is not used the reasons 
can include: Inserted in calendar instead, 
too little space, too little time, too late or 
too old. Some material will be rewritten. 

DATE AND NO. INSERTS 

Deadline Publication dates for the Green 
Sheet are on this page. Deadline is 5 p.m. on 
the Tuesday before publication date. The 
earlier you send your information, the better. 

Vol. 4.117 

Vol. IH8 

Sep. 6 (28) 
13 (29) 
20 (30) 
27 {31) 

Oct. 4 (32) 
11 (33) 
18 {34) 
25 (35) 

Nov. l (36) 
8 (37) 

15 (38) 
22 (39) 
29 

Dec. 6 (40) 
13 (41) 
20 (42) 
27 

Jan. 3 

GS 
x 
x 

cc 
x 

x x 
x 
x x 
x 
x x 
x 
x x 
x 
x x 
x 
No--Holidays 
x x 
x 
x x 
No--Holidays 
No--Holidays 
x x 

OI 

x 

Advertisements Generally, the Green Sheet 
does not print "for sale" or "for rent" ads, 
or any ads from profit-making organizations. 
However, the rule can be waived, especially if 
it will benefit faculty or staff. 

10 ( l) 
17 ( 2) 
24 ( 3) 
31 ( 4) 

X X (W 

Campus Calendar The Office of 
Publications handles all information for the 
Campus Calendar which is included in the Green 
Sheet approximately twice monthly. If you 
want your event noted, send "bare bones" 
information to Edna Dotson, AO 136. 
Occasionally some items that appeal to a 
limited audience will be sent by the Green 
Sheet editor to the Campus Calendar. 

Inserts If you want to give your event 
special attention and your budget can afford 
it, you can arrange for an insert. It will be 
one page, back and front and it will cost $90 
for inserting only. Printing and duplication 
charges are extra. You must arrange for an 
insert well in advance. There can be only one 
insert per week and only when there is no 
Campus Calendar. Call for help. 

Feb. 7 ( 5) 
14 ( 6) 
21 ( 7) 
28 ( 8) 

Mar. 6 ( 9) 
u oo > 
20 ( 11) 
27 (12) 

Apr. 3 
10 (13) 
17 (14) 
24 05) 

May l (16) 
8 (17) 

15 (18) 
22 (19) 
29 

Jun. 5 (20) 
12 
19 (21) 
26 

Jul. 3 (22) 
10 
17 (23) 
24 
31 

Aug. 7 (24) 
14 
21 (25) 
28 

x x 
x 
x x 
x 
x x 
x 
x x 
x 
x x 
x 
No--Holidays 
x x 
x 
x x 
x 
x x 
x 
x 
No 
x x 
No 
x 
No 
x x 
No 
x 
No 
No 
x x 
No 
x 
No 

Mailing List Changes in names and addresses are not automatic. Anyone who recently 
came to campus, married, or got unmarried, retired or changed campus locations must 
notify this office. Include an old label, if possible, name, new campus address, and a 
phone number. Send changes to Green Sheet Mailing List, AO 139. 

The Green Sheet has a limited budget, and space is therefore limited. The editor 
regrets that these limitations often prevent some news from being printed.-chw 
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HEALTH CONFERENCE ATrRACTS EXPERTS 

The possiblity of good health for everyone in this hemisphere before this century runs 
out in 13 years is being pondered. Facts about health in the Americas will be presented 
by a variety of health care experts from countries thorughout this hemisphere at "Health 
for All by the Year 2000: Progress in the Americas." The conference, sponsored by the 
School of Nursing and the Div. of Continuing Studies, is Aug. 31 and Sept. 1 at the 
Lincoln Hotel and University Conference Center. For information or to register, call 
4-7779 or 4-5063. 

AVOID THE PINCH ON WEST TENTH NEAR WISHARD BETWEEN INDIANA AVE. AND PACA ST.E now 
through Nov. 15, if you can. The final phase of the $1.7 million fixing of Agnes St. 
will begin and will force the 22,000 vehicles that travel that area daily to squeeze 
into two lanes instead of four. 

MORE NEWS 'N' NOTES 

Westsiders--Anyone who would like to be in a carpool to and from the w. 38 St. area on 
the westside, weekdays from 8 a.m.-5 p.m., can call Lori Berry, 4-4627. 

Impotence Meeting--Interested couples are invited to a free meeting of the Indiana 
Impotence Support Group on Sept. 3, 7 p.m., Myers Auditorium, Wishard Hospital. Dr. John 
Mulcahy, medical adviser to the group, will give an overview of impotence, its causes and 
treatments. Call 630-6229. 

For Execs--The fundamentals of marketing management will be the focus of the next Indiana 
Business Seminar, Sept. 9-11 on this campus. Call IUB, 335-0229. 

Act Up--Open auditions for a large cast of men, women and children for the play, "Ah, 
Wilderness," will be held Aug. 31 and Sept. 2, 7-10 p.m., Room 122, Christian Theological 
Seminary. For more, call 924-1331, Ext. 139. 

All Welcome--Computing Services has arranged for Zenith Data Systems to display a variety 
of equipment in the ACCESS Point, ET 1030D on Sept. 9, 10 a.m.-4 p.m. You can stop by 
anytime and try the equipment. For more, call 4-0767. 
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I 

! ' 

green sheet · 
*News Bureau 
Indiana Univ r 1tv P ir f 
at Inc.. anapol , 

*** 

FAMILY FILM FUN BEGINS WITH CARTOONS Bring the whole family, 
chairs or a blanket, food or popcorn, and enjoy the free IUPUI family 
film classics under the stars at the IUPUI soccer field, east of the 
Track & Field Stadium. Gates open at 7 p.m., cartoons are at 8:15 
and the feature film begins at 8:45 p.m. "Sitting Pretty" is Sept. 4 
and "Road to Hong Kong" is Sept. 11. For more, call 4-2223. 

355 Lans1nq Stre t 
Indianapolis. lndiar 16XP 
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